
Washoe County
COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT

REGIONAL STREET NAMING COMMITTEE MINUTES
OF OCTOBER 15, 2015 MEETING

The meeting of the Regional Street Naming Committee was called to order by Chairman on
Thursday, October 15, 2015 at 2:35 p.m. The meeting was held in the Washoe County Mount 
Rose Conference Room, Room A255, at 1001 East Ninth Street, Reno, Nevada.

Committee Members Present:
Jon Walker City of Sparks GIS/voting alternate
David Ericson Washoe County MSAG Coordinator
Marty Easter Washoe County Public Works, Coordinator
Heather Edmunson TMWA
Kristin Pratt City of Reno, Building Department
Brad Kaneyuki Washoe County T.S.-G.I.S., Voting Alternate

Quorum Established
Acting-Chairman Walker establishes a quorum.

Approval of Minutes
Chairman calls for additions or corrections. Hearing none he calls for a motion to approve the
minutes as written. David Erickson gave a motion to approve and seconded by Heather Edminson

Approval of Agenda
Chairman asks for any additions or corrections to the agenda. Kristen said that Tanamera no
longer wants to change Leadership Pkwy to Keystone Canyon Pkwy. Other than that, there are 
no changes. David motioned to approve the agenda and Kristin seconded.

New Business
Marty said that the Assessor’s Office discovered track map 3225 Unit 1, Morning Star Ct. and 
Morning Star Dr. 3/15/96, the same year a C of A recorded both streets misspelled. They were 
intended to be one word. Address records were made, not sent to the homeowners.

The property owners have used two words since the beginning. Marty said that contacting the 
property owners would produce a zero affect change. There was no discussion. Kristin said that 
she would mention it to Dan and Patricia. Brad said that he would mention it to Michelle. Marty 
said that all water and electric bills reflect the two word spelling. C of A changed it to one word, 
conflicting data. There would be 19 homeowners affected if they were to change it back. It is 
recommended to take it to the City Counsel and have them change it back to two words.

It was motioned and seconded, it passed unanimously.

Old Business
Marty said that there was no follow up on items 2&3. This was tabled at the previous two 
meetings due to lack of support by the city and RSNC. Kristin thought that it would be a 
problem to change course in mid-stream. They will not object to Victory being changed to Casa 
Bella. There has been no push from property owners since it was tabled. Marty asked for a 
motion on item #2. Dave asked if we can deny Leadership Parkway. Marty said yes and a 
motion was made to deny. The motion passed unanimously.
A motion was made to approve Item #3 by Heather and seconded by Kristin, it passed 



unanimously.

Miscellaneous Items
The committee will return in January to review the Bi-laws. Marty, Jon and Matt will meet to 
review before the January meeting. Marty said that street naming will be moved to GIS 
Department. Subdivision addressing will still be done by the Tech Map Review.
There were no more miscellaneous items.

The next meeting will be on January 21st, 2:30 pm in the Slide Mt. Conference Room.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:57 pm. 
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